Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          February 4, 2019
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Matt Marchese and Andrew Baker and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: Grace Bird, Greenfield Recorder
Acceptance of Minutes:  Minutes of the January 23 meeting were not available. It was noted that the Board had held an emergency meeting on January 18 prior to an expected major winter storm.
Noteworthy News: 
· A Special Town Meeting has been scheduled for February 20, at 7p.m., at Town Hall. The warrant, which includes various housekeeping items and an item relating to the police station renovation, has been posted online.
Department Liaison Reports:

Senior Center – Two public forums have been scheduled to gather feedback from the public on possible new locations for the Center. One will be at Mohawk, on Feb. 19, at 7 pm. The other will be at the Senior Center on Feb. 25, at 2:30 pm.
Police Department – The police are continuing to work with the general contractor, finalizing bids for the new station. The Franklin County Sherriff’s Community Inmate Program has assisted with interior demolition work.
Town Hall – Local contractors have been on site performing weatherization and lighting upgrades as part of the town’s Green Communities energy efficiency work. A group of auditors from Melanson Heath are here this week. Bob has drafted the Selectboard report for the annual Town Report.
Highway Department – The Cowell Gym heating system has been malfunctioning. The 1-ton truck had an issue with gasoline found in the diesel fuel. The problem has been identified and fixed, with no lasting damage to the truck. 
Tax Collection – Andrew has met with the Tax Collector and reviewed a memo regarding withholding stipends for officials with overdue taxes. The 2018 list of outstanding taxes is shrinking, payment plans are in place. The Treasurer will be updating the Board on the status of properties having liens.
7:15 pm Linda Overing RE: Public Hearing for FY’19 CDBG Application (Justin Costa, Food Pantry; Mike Carter, GCG Associates) – Projects for the 2019 CDBG application are upgrades to the upper end of Deerfield Avenue and the provision of Food Pantry services for income eligible Shelburne residents. Justin Costa of Community Action Pioneer Valley presented information on the Food Pantry. During the previous grant period, 204 Shelburne residents were served, including deliveries to Highland Village. Residents who come to the Pantry are allowed to make their own food choices, with many choosing fresh produce. The Pantry is moving towards providing more healthy options. Justin thanked the Board for its support. Mike Carter of GCG Associates gave an overview of the proposed upgrades to upper Deerfield Avenue, from Bridge Street to the area of the former Mole Hollow Candle building. The upgrades include roadway improvements and utility improvements if necessary. Surveys have been done and plans have been developed. Included in this project will be the replacement of the 60-year-old water main from Bridge Street to Mole Hollow. Some drainage improvements will be made and the west side sidewalk will be replaced.  A lengthy discussion followed on sidewalks, curbs, green space and how best to meet the needs of business owners, drivers, and pedestrians. The construction budget for this project is estimated to be $401,045 with another $5,030 in delivery expenses. The Food Pantry services will come to $25,000, with delivery services of $3,704. General administrative expenses for the grant will be $48,154, for a total of $482,933. A motion was made by Andrew to approve the FY19 CDBG application as presented and to authorize the Chairperson to sign all related documents. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Old Business:
Arms Library RE: Funds for Repairs – The library has asked for the town’s help in paying for the cost of repairs to a toilet, which broke last November. The cost was $587.63. Bob said it was his understanding that the town contributes $800 per year towards repairs and assumed the money would come from there. Andrew said he was under the impression that there is not enough money left to cover the repairs, but he will find out.
New Business: 
Sylvia Smith, Senior Center Expansion Committee RE: Request Letter of Support for Earmarking $100,000 in the State’s FY’20 Budget – A letter of support is being sought for a request to Representative Blais and Senator Hinds asking for their help in earmarking $100,000 for the Senior Center expansion. The three towns have also applied for a $200,000 Community Compact Regionalization Grant. A motion was put forth by Matt to approve the Senior Center Expansion Committee’s request for a letter of support for earmarking $100,000 for the Senior Center expansion in the state’s FY’20 budget. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

Correspondence:
Cowell Gym Senior Walkers RE: Request for a Handrail – A group of seniors from various area towns walk at Cowell Gym in the winter months. Many in the group are having problems negotiating the slippery entrance to the gym and have requested that a handrail be installed. The Highway Superintendent is currently reviewing options. This project would not be done this year, but could be ready for next winter. The Rec Committee will be asked for its input.
Any Other Business:
Transfer Station Lease Agreement – Charlemont has proposed a new lease agreement for the shared transfer station. There are two changes. The rent has increased for the first time since 2012 from $5,400 per year to $6,000 and the lease will be for five years instead of one. These changes seemed reasonable. A motion was made by Andrew to accept the Transfer Station Lease Agreement as proposed. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Request from Street Artist – Michael Musselman is a cartoonist/artist who was asking permission to set up a table and chair in front of his residence over the spring and summer to draw sketches and sell them at $10 apiece. As he proposes to do this on private property, not the town sidewalk, he needs only to get permission from the landowner. 

Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 8:31 pm a motion was made by Matt to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
